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December 10, 2018 

Kingston Secondary School Construction Update 

Construction of the new Kingston Secondary School (KSS) is well under way and the shell of the 

171,000-square-foot facility is taking shape. Work continues on the site, however, unforeseen 

delays and disruptions have, unfortunately, put the project behind schedule. 

Given the size and scope of this large and complex project, setbacks such as this sometimes occur. 

While this is disappointing news, the contractor remains focused on completing construction as 

soon as possible, but these recent delays will prevent us from opening the new school in September 

2019 as planned. 

We are working with the contractor to develop a revised construction schedule. We will share that 

new timeline with you as soon as possible, likely in January. We do expect to move students and 

staff into the new completed building within the 2019-2020 school year. 

In the meantime, our contingency plan will see students and staff remain where they are at KCVI. 

In February, we will welcome the newest member of the KCVI/KSS administrative team – Vice 

Principal Bryan Lambert – who will join Principal Talya McKenna and current Vice Principals Lonny 

Gibson and Margaret Connelly. Mr. Lambert will join us from Ernestown Secondary School and he 

will oversee Module Vanier in addition to his vice principal role at KCVI/KSS. 

Please know that school staff and the Limestone District School Board remain committed to 

providing you and your child(ren) with a safe and smooth transition. We appreciate your continued 

support, understanding and patience as we move through the final months of construction and into 

our new school. 

 

Sincerely, 

Krishna Burra 

Superintendent of Education 

KCVI/KSS Family of Schools 


